PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Monday, June 1, 2009

Plymouth North High School

The Selectmen held a meeting on Monday, June 1, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. at Plymouth North High School prior to Town Meeting. 

Present: 

Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman 

David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman
John T. Mahoney, Jr.

William P. Hallisey, Jr.

Melissa Arrighi, Acting Town Manager


Also Present:           
William Keohan, Community Preservation Committee




       
Laura Schaefer, Redevelopment Director




Bob Wollner, Plymouth Redevelopment Authority




Dean Rizzo, Plymouth Redevelopment Authority




Chester Bagni, Plymouth Redevelopment Authority
Call to Order

Chairman Quintal called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Hallisey, the Board voted to enter into Executive Session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, Paragraph 6 (Value of Real Property).  Voted by roll call: Malaguti – yes, Mahoney – yes, Hallisey – Yes, and Quintal – yes.  

Chairman Quintal announced that the Board would return to open session after the conclusion of executive session.

Licenses

The Board returned to open session and to hear Licenses and Administrative Notes.

· Mayflower Brewing Company (Drew Brousseau, 12 Resnik Road) requested a One Day Wine & Malt License for a Summer Beer Festival to be held from 12:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. on July 18, 2009 at Nelson Park.  Liquor liability is in place and professional bartenders will serve the alcohol.
Vice Chairman Malaguti made a motion to approve a One Day Wine & Malt License for the Mayflower Brewing Company, and Selectman Hallisey seconded the motion.  Voted 0-4-0, motion failed. 
Selectman Mahoney suggested that the Town invite the license petitioner from Mayflower Brewing Company to attend the next  Selectmen’s meeting to discuss his request.

Administrative Notes
Special Town Meeting on June 29, 2009 – On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Mahoney, the Board voted to call a Special Town Meeting on Monday, June 29, 2009 at 7:30 pm. at the Plymouth North High School and to open the Monday, June 29,2009 Special Town Meeting warrant on Tuesday, June 2, 2009 and close the warrant on June 3, 2009 at 4:00 p.m.    Voted 4-0-0, approved.
End of Year Transfers – On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Hallisey, the Board voted to approve the End-of-Year transfers listed below.   Voted 4-0-0, approved.

a. $25,000 for Maintenance to repair the Police Department’s Air Conditioning 
b. $12,500 for Sewer to be used for the legal defense for the Groundwater Discharge permit
c. $20,000 for Water to be used for installation of Chlorine residual analyzers
d. $13,672.90 – To be used by the Fire Department for repair and maintenance of equipment and technical services. 
Article 18 – On a motion by Selectman Mahoney, seconded by Vice Chairman Malaguti, the Board voted to reconsider its previous vote (from May 12, 2009) and take no action on Article 18 of the Annual Town Meeting, delaying it to Fall Town Meeting.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.

Adjournment of Meeting

On a motion by Selectman Hallisey, seconded by Vice Chairman Malaguti, the Board voted to adjourn its meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Recorded by Melissa Arrighi, Acting Town Manager

Formatted by Tiffany Park, Assistant to the Board of Selectmen
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